
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 
(360) 664-1160 ● TTY (360) 586-8203 

 

 Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 
 

 
 
June 6, 2019 
 
 
Mark L. Johnson Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 
P.O. Box 47250  
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 

RE:  In the Matter of the Application of We Like to Move It, Move It!! LLC for a Permit to 
Operate as a Motor Carrier of Household Goods – Docket TV-170176 

 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 

On June 6, 2019, Josh Manion, owner of We Like to Move It, Move It!! LLC (Company) spoke 
with counsel for Commission Staff (Staff) concerning the brief adjudicative proceeding (BAP) in 
Docket TV-170176, scheduled for June 11, 2019.  The June 11, 2019 BAP was set to adjudicate 
the Commission’s Notice of Intent to cancel the Company’s provisional permit as a household 
goods carrier, and to dismiss its application for permanent authority, due to the Company’s 
ongoing failure to attend a Commission-sponsored household goods carrier training class, as 
required by WAC 480-15-305(1)(c).   
 
During the call, Mr. Manion expressed his desire to attend the Commission-sponsored household 
goods carrier training taking place on August 7, 2019, at the Commission’s headquarters, in lieu 
of proceeding with the June 11, 2019 BAP.  Mr. Manion memorialized this understanding in an 
email message to Staff, which is attached.  Based on this written assurance from the Company 
owner, Staff recommends that the Commission suspend the June 11, 2019 BAP and the 
procedural schedule in Docket TV-170176 in order to permit the Company the opportunity to 
come into compliance with WAC 480-15-305(1)(c) by attending the upcoming August 7, 2019 
training.  
 
Staff will file a status update with the Commission concerning the Company’s compliance (i.e., 
attendance at the August 7, 2019 Commission-sponsored household goods carrier training) no 
later than August 9, 2019.  
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If you have any questions, please contact Jason Sharp, Motor Carrier Safety Supervisor, 
Transportation Safety at Jason.Sharp@utc.wa.gov or at (360) 664-1238. 
  
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jason Sharp  
Motor Carrier Safety Supervisor, Transportation Safety 
 
Enclosure: (1) 

mailto:Jason.Sharp@utc.wa.gov


From: Josh Manion
To: Teimouri, Daniel (UTC); Sharp, Jason (UTC)
Subject: Josh Manion attending training
Date: Thursday, June 6, 2019 11:54:43 AM

I agree to attend the required commissions sponsored household goods carrier training at the
UTC head quarters in Olympia, Wa on Aug 7th, 2019. Thank you for this opportunity.

Josh Manion
Owner @ We Like To Move It, Move It!! LLC  
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